
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 22 SEPTEMBER 2008

 
EX.234/08
DALSTON CONSERVATION AREA (Key Decision)

Portfolio -
Environment & Infrastructure

Subject Matter - Pursuant to Minute EX.211/08, the Director of Development Services reported (DS.130/08) on the Review of the Dalston Conservation Area boundary.  She informed Members that this matter was considered by the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee at the meeting on 11 September 2008 and a Minute Excerpt was circulated. 

The Director reported that the Committee welcomed the report and considered that the extension was an appropriate improvement for the conservation area, but expressed concerns over the disappointing levels of response to the consultation.  The Director of Development Services noted that, whilst the written response rate was low, the public exhibition had attracted over 100 local residents interested in the conservation area, and the majority of the respondents supported the proposals.  The Portfolio Holder also welcomed the report but shared the Committee's concerns over the low response rate and recommended that Officers investigate other consultation methods to try to improve rates of return.  Following a query, the Director of Legal & Democratic Services confirmed that this matter was within the Executive's authority.

Summary of options rejected - None

DECISION

That the Executive

1.
Take into account of the observations of Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee,

2. 
Approve the new boundary for the Dalston Conservation Area.

Reasons for Decision – to comply with the Council’s statutory duty to keep under review its conservation areas.






